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Week Ending: Friday 13th June 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
It’s been another action-packed week here at Green Meadow! As they say, knowledge is
power and knowledge has certainly been on show all around school this week!
Year 3 have taken Birmingham by storm and have seen all of the buildings and landmarks
they have been learning about in their geography lessons in real-life! Mrs Jones, Mr Bestwick,
Miss Wheeler, Mrs White and Mrs Scott-Reed have been so impressed with how the children
have been able to share their understanding of their topic so knowledgeably.
Year 5 have continued their work with King Edwards this week with the final session of the
Positive Footprints career preparation project. Next week, they will be celebrating all of
their achievements. We are so lucky at Green Meadow to have such a special relationship
with the King Edward VI Foundation. Miss McGillivray and Mrs Whettell are very proud of
the way the children in Year 5 show their very best learning behaviours in all the sessions.
We welcomed Reception parents to school on Tuesday to a fantastic workshop all about
getting ready for Mastering Number in Year 1 and we did the same for current Year 1
parents on Wednesday to help prepare their children for Year 2. Thanks to everyone who
came along and to Mrs Grimer for sharing all her Mastering Number know- how!
Year 1 have been showing off their phonics knowledge as they have undertaken their Year 1
phonics screening this week. Thanks to all the KS1 staff for preparing the children so well
and to Mrs Bestwick for leading phonics in Green Meadow, and also across all the Excelsior
schools, with such passion and dedication. 
Year 4 have been busy with assessments too as they completed their multiplication times
tables check this week. They have been so proud to share how they have increased their
knowledge and reduced the time it takes for them to answer quick-fire multiplication
equations. Thanks to Miss Baillie, Mrs Grimer and Mr Wilson for enabling the children to be
their very best.
Today, Reception welcomed some very exciting visitors into school. West Midlands Police
kindly brought their police dogs to meet us and earlier this week the children were delighted
to meet PC Wheate as part of their focus on people who help us. Thanks to Miss Spencer for
arranging these exciting visits. 
Reception also welcomed some tiny new members of the Green Meadow family to their
classroom this week- stick insects! Thanks to the Lancaster family for letting us observe
these very interesting creatures!
As an Oracy Centre of Excellence, we are always up for a good debate here at Green
Meadow! Our amazing Year 6 debate team are, as we speak, taking part in the national
finals of the Cicero Cup at the Greenwich Museums in London! This is the second time Green
Meadow has reached the finals of this prestigious event. Keep your fingers crossed for a
great result and we will report back next week on how the team got on. Thank you, Mrs
Mullard, for your support and guidance in preparing the children for the event and also to
Mrs Bestwick and Mrs Ankcorn for accompanying Mrs Mullard and the children today.
Thanks also to Mr Penn and Avanti West Coast for their help with train tickets. We
appreciate you!
One thing is for sure, the children  will certainly be more knowledgeable on their return to
Green Meadow after such an exciting day!
Have a great weekend everyone!
With all good wishes,
Mrs Cross

@Green_MeadowPS

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


Can you help us?
We are looking for Mandarin speakers to

help us with an exciting new project for our
upper KS2 children next academic year. We

would like to add opportunities to learn
Mandarin as part of the Green Meadow

Offer from September. 
If you are  able to help, please contact Mrs

Cross at
enquiry@greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org

It is the annual Year 6
World of Work Day on
Friday 27  June 2025!th

There are still a few spaces
available for parents and friends
of the school to come along and

share information about their
careers at our careers fair. If you

would like to come along and
inspire the next  generation,
please contact Mrs Cross at

enquiry@greenmeadow.excelsiorm
at.org

VR Experiences
As the only primary school in the

UK with it’s own VR suite, we are so
proud to be able to offer our
children the chance to learn

beyond the classroom without
even leaving Green Meadow Road!
Over the next two weeks all classes
will have VR experiences as part of

this term’s history or geography
learning. A huge thank you to Mr

Wilson and Ms Andrews for making
this possible.

Where will VR take
you?



Ask youR child to tell you about
the storY Behind The pictures we

looked at in assembly this week and
how they relate to british values

Year 4, 5
and 6

Year 1, 2
and 3



Year 1 Sleepover and Talent Show 6-7th Feb 2026

Year 2 and 3 Ingestre Hall Arts Residential, Staffordshire 4-6th March 2026

Year 4 Blackwell Adventure, Blackwell 20-22nd May 2026

Year 5 Red Ridge, Wales 5-8th May 2026

Year 6 Opal Coast, France 6-11th July 2026

Residential Trip
Opportunities 

2025-2026

Come and find out more about the
trips we are offering next  year!

We would like to invite parents to come and find out more about the
residential opportunities open to their children next year.

Friday 13  June current Year 5 parents are invited to the 2026 Year 6 France Trip meeting 3pm
in the school hall or 5pm on Teams

th

Friday 20th June current Year 4 parents are invited to the 2026 Year 5 Red Ridge Trip meeting
3pm in the school hall or 5pm on Teams

Friday 4th July current Year 3 parents are invited to the 2026 Year 4 Blackwell Adventure Trip
meeting 3pm in the school hall or 5pm on Teams

Friday 11  July current Year 1 and 2 parents are invited to the 2026 Year 2 and 3 Ingestre Hall
Trip meeting 9am in the school hall or 5pm on Teams

th

Friday 11  July current Reception  parents are invited to the 2026 Year 1 Talent Show and
Sleepover meeting 3pm in the school hall or 6pm on Teams

th

Links for Teams meetings will be sent out in the residential trip letters coming to you soon via
Arbor.



CELEBRATING
GREAT LEARNING!  

Well done to all of the children who have been practising their
spelling on Spelling Shed this week.  Our class leader board this

week has Jupiter in 1st place, Pluto in 2nd and Tolkien in 3rd
place! Well done to  our whole-school top speller, Aalam in

Jupiter, who helped his class secure top place!

A huge well done to this week’s Mathletes, Avyukth in Giraffes,
Luna in Gazelles, Millie in Cadbury, Ember in Bournville,

Hollie- Jai in Shakespeare, Ahmed in Mars, Finlay in Saturn, Sai
in Jupiter and Parthiv in Pluto.

Our top scoring classes were Gazelles and Giraffes. Keep
practising on the tasks set by your teacher to become a top

Mathlete!

A huge well done to this week’s Outstanding Orators,  A in Leopards,
C in Zebras, C in Tigers, R in Lions, Oliver in Giraffes, Jessica in

Gazelles, Daniel in Bournville, Sullivan in Cadbury, Grace in
Shakespeare, Luna in Tolkien, Zahra  in Shakespeare, Emily in Mars,

Kye in Saturn, Ellie in Jupiter and Ollie in Pluto. You have all
impressed us with how well you have demonstrated your oracy skills

this week.

Congratulations to our Readers of the Week- who get to
choose their own book to take home from the world-

famous Green Meadow Book Vending Machine! O in Zebras,
O in Leopards, A in Lions, I in Tigers, Tanvi in Gazelles,

Taylor in Giraffes, Ellie in Cadbury, Wiliam in Bournville,
Jack in Tolkien, Tobias in Shakespeare, Micah in Saturn,

Miller in Mars, Parthiv in Pluto and Evie in Jupiter.



CELEBRATION TIME!

Well done to all the children in school who received hot chocolate
nominations from their teachers for

GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND!  
This week, an incredible 72children from across school received

nominations - that’s AMAZING!  We are all so proud of you!  We
hope you have your certificates displayed somewhere at home to

celebrate.
House Points

A record number of house points have been awarded this week to children demonstrating
our school values of READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE and for making sure they show how

helpful, friendly and supportive everyone at Green Meadow is.  Well done, everyone! 

     895      645      838     886     939

Well done to Tigers in KS1 and Saturn in KS2 who are our best
attending classes this week.

The most punctual class in school this week is Gazelles who were in
school on time every day to make the most of their learning time.  

igers



Dino Delight Treat Bar
Special Menu (see below for

details)

School meals cost £3 per day, payable via Arbor, for Years 3,
4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.

WE ARE ON WEEk 3 of the menU!

MENUMENU





Upcoming dates FOR
YOUR DIARY...

Summer 2 Week 7
wb 16  June 2025th

Monday, 16  June 2025th

Year 4 VR experiences
Year 5 at Blackwell Adventure residential trip

Pupil Parliament at Parkfield all day

Tuesday, 17  June 2025th

Year 1 VR experiences
Year 5 at Blackwell Adventure residential trip
Warwickshire County Cricket Event for Year 5

pupils remaining in school

Wednesday, 18  June 2025th

National Thank a Teacher Day- how might
you say thank you to your teacher today?

Dinosaur Theme special lunch menu
Year 5 VR experience for pupils not at

Blackwell

Thursday, 19  June 2025th

Year 2 VR experiences

Friday 20  June 2025th

Excelsior swimming gala at King Edwards
School for invited pupils

Year 5 KEVI Positive Footprints Project
celebration

Summer 2 Week 8
wb 23.06.25

Assessment Week
Enterprise Week

Monday, 23  June 2025rd

Year 3 VR experiences

Tuesday, 24  June 2025th

Year 6 VR experiences

Thursday, 26  June 2025th

Year 2, 4 and 6 ‘I can save a life’ First Aid
Training Course

Friday, 27  June 2025th

Year 5 KEVI Primaries Day at Five Ways
School

Year 6 World of Work Day
FOGM Summer Fair after school

(including year group Enterprise Week
stalls)



Autumn Term 2025
Term starts: Monday 1 September 2025

Monday 1 September 2025- school closed to pupils for staff training
Tuesday 2 September 2025- school closed to pupils for staff training

 Half-term: Monday 27 October 2025 to Friday 31 October 2025
Monday 3rd November 2025- school closed to pupils for staff training

 Term ends: Friday 19 December 2025

Spring Term 2026
Term starts: Monday 5 January 2026 

Monday 5th January 2026- school closed to pupils for staff training
 Half-term: Monday 16 February 2026 to Friday 20 February 2026

 Term ends: Friday 27 March 2026

Summer Term 2026
Term starts: Monday 13 April 2026

Monday 13 April 2026- school closed to pupils for staff training
 Half-term: Monday 25 May 2026 to Friday 29 May 2026

 Term ends: Monday 20 July 2026
Monday 20 July 2026- school closed to pupils for staff training

School Term Dates 2025- 2026




